

Diaconate Highlights

"And let us consider how to stir up one another to love and good works, not neglecting to meet together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging one another, and all the as you see the Day drawing near."

—Hebrews 10:24 (ESV)

Dear Church Family,

We're thankful for the many ways God continues to provide for and guide our congregation. Your generosity and support make it possible for us to care for our church facilities, meet needs within our body, and extend the love of Christ in practical ways.

Facility Update

We're happy to share that the tennis court repairs are now complete! The resurfaced court looks great and includes new pickleball lines, offering another opportunity for fun and fellowship together. Also, another thank you for your patience and understanding throughout the construction process for the Phase II building project — your graciousness during the disruptions has been a real blessing.

Staying Connected

Our church uses Flocknote to share important updates, reminders, and ministry news. If you receive a Flocknote message, you can read it directly in your email, by logging in at <u>flocknote.com</u>, or by downloading the flocknote app.

To reply to announcements, simply hit the blue "Reply" on the email, text, or app post — your message will go directly to the group or leader who sent it for announcements with closed comments or will be visible to anyone viewing the comments for announcements with open comments. Also, accessing our newsletters through the app allows for single-click opening when you click on the attached PDF. Please reach out to a deacon if you need any assistance with Flocknote.

Thank You & Stay in Touch

We remain deeply grateful for your faithful giving. Your generosity allows us to maintain our facilities, assist those in need, and support ministry both locally and globally.

As always, please don't hesitate to reach out to your shepherding team with any questions, concerns, or needs. We're here to serve you with joy and care in the name of Christ.

Blessings, Ethan Wallace Diaconate Chairman

this week

Sunday's sermon:

Cultivating Our Craving for God's Word

1 Peter 2:1-3

events

ILPC & BPC Session Meetings 10/12 at 2:00 pm

Circle #2 10/12 at 3:30 pm

MS Girls Discipleship Group 10/12 at 4:00 pm

Youth 10/12 at 5:00 pm

Kids' Quest 10/12 @ 5:00 pm Circle #3 10/13 at 7:00 pm

GriefShare 10/14 at 6:30 pm

Colleen Riddle Circle 10/15 at 11:00 am

> GriefShare 10/15 at 1:00 pm

Mentors & Moms 10/16 at 9:30 am

volunteer schedule

Infant Nursery
Renee Nix &
Lawson Gray

<u>Toddler Nursery</u> Amanda & Miller Brummett

Worship Training
Johna Griesman &
Cullie Mounts